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Discussion 
 
 
The explanatory memorandum states - 35A(1)(b) “adjusts the threshold for dual citizenship to 
capture Australian citizens who the Minister is satisfied will not become a person who is not a 
national or citizen of any country as a result of cessation of citizenship. This is consistent with 
other provisions of the Citizenship Act.” FECCA believes that whether (35A(1)(b) a person 
would, if their Australian citizenship was ceased, become a person who is not a national or 
citizen of any country is not a subjective matter just as the requirement that (35A(1)(a) “the 
person has a relevant terrorism conviction or a relevant other conviction.” As both are 
objective facts, and the potential for devastating and long lasting impact on the individual, 
their family and community, FECCA believes the threshold for this determination of cessation 
of citizenship should not be lowered to simply the Minister’s satisfaction. The recent decision 
to cease Neil Prakash’s Australian citizenship highlights the difficulty in determining the dual 
national/citizen status of a person and the requirement for a more rigorous process to ensure 
no Australian becomes stateless.  
 
FECCA is concerned that the proposed amendments may lead to grave injustice in the 
cessation of citizenship and the eroding of individual human rights and freedoms. Removing 
the requirement for a 6 year imprisonment sentence for the Minister to make a determination 
to cease a person’s Australian citizenship allows the Minister and the Department to assume 
the role of the court in assessing criminal conduct. Instead, the established law enforcement 
processes in states and territories in determining the seriousness of each individual crime 
and the details surrounding this should be relied upon when making a determination with 
such dire consequences. 
 
FECCA wishes to state its expertise is not in legal matters, FECCA endorses and urges the 
committee to refer to the submission from the Law Council of Australia and the Australian 
Human Rights Commission for further information on the technicalities of the proposed 
amendments. 
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